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Dear Parents, Guardians, Governors and Students, 

There is a saying that ólife is like waiting for a bus, you wait a long 

time and then three arrive all at once!ô That was the case this 

term when our school received not one, not two, but three 

national educational outcomes awards in a week for our Year 11 

and 6
th
 form student outcomes. These were for: 

¶ SSAT Educational Outcomes Award for Key Stage 4 

attainment outcomes being in the Top 10% of non-

selective schools in 2017  

¶ SSAT Award for success in achieving high levels of 

performance from our Key Stage 4 pupil premium 

students in 2017  

¶ ALPS top quartile  3 Year value added  6
th
 form student 

progress in 2017 

 

We would like to congratulate our students on their continued 

success and thank our staff, governors, parents, COLAT (our 

Multi Academy Trust), City of London Education Board, City of 

London and Southwark Council for all their support in facilitating 

this success for our community. 

As a consequence of this success we have also been invited to 

join the SSAT Leading Edge network of schools, to share and 

further develop best practice as a high performing school. 

Planning has started on our new Autistic Spectrum Resource 

Base which is due to open early next year and we are looking to 

complete the second phase of our Sixth Form Build over the 

summer holiday. This will provide our sixth form with a state of 

the art, purpose built Learning Resource Centre, mirroring the 

very best university accommodation. Starting this Easter, we are 

also refreshing a number of our IT teaching suites with funds 

generously provided by our sponsor the Corporation of London. 

We have run a range of extracurricular trips and visits this term, 

including an overseas languages trip to Barcelona, our students 

participated in the Articulation debate at Cambridge University 

and our Year 10 students finding out first-hand about the working  

 

 

 

 

 

 

world, with them participating in a whole  week work experience 

with local employers. I would like to thank Yinka, our Head of 

Careers, and the Year 10 Pastoral Team for their support in 

facilitating this. 

As a City of London School, we have worked in partnership with 

our sister schools on a number of State / Private School 

initiatives this term, including our Festival of Music held at the 

Guildhall School of Music and our Family of Schools Maths 

Conference held at Guildhall. Here we were able to share our 

best practice as National Maths Hub School. This unique 

partnership of schools provides our community access to share 

in and contribute to exceptional learning opportunities. 

We have hosted visits by Nick Gibb MP ï Minister for Education 

to see our schools best practice work on sensitively teaching 

relationship and sex education and our students were inspired 

by visits by Shami  Chakrabati MP ï Shadow Attorney General 

as well as Dame Alison Peacock ï CEO Chartered College of 

Teachers. 

This half term we have been supporting students in their final 

run up to national examinations starting next term. I would like 

to thank our teachers who tirelessly give up time before and 

after school to support their studentôs aspirations and come in 

on Saturdays and during their holidays to ensure our students 

are best placed to succeed in their forthcoming exams. Details 

of the Year 11 and Year 13 Easter revision programmes have 

now been sent out to parents along with the published exams 

timetable. 

In our Sixth Form we have had a record number of students 

from CoLA apply to go to University and I would like to thank 

Abi Blessing our Vice Principal for the Sixth Form who leads 

this area so successfully as it goes from strength to strength in 

its new flagship building. We have received over 1500 student 

applications for a place in our 6
th
 form in September 2018. 

We would like to thank our Head Girl Damilola and Head Boy, 

Kenechi for all their hard work promoting student voice in our 

school as their term of office comes to an end this month. We 

wish them all the best as they move on to the next stage of their 

education. At this moment in our academies life, we are lost in 

election fever for the next Years Head Girl and Boy with our 

students running their own campaigns. I am sure we will be 

hearing more from this contests eventual winners in future 

newsletters. 

They say it takes a whole village to educate a child and here at 

CoLA we are very fortunate to have so many different 

stakeholders committed to ensure our students get the very 

best out of their time in school through an exceptional range of 

educational experiences. The thread of their work can be seen 

throughout this newsletter which ultimately enables our students 

to shine.  

Thank you for supporting our Academy over the last term and I 

wish you and your family a peaceful and relaxing Easter holiday 

and we look forward to welcoming our students back to CoLA at 

the start of the new term on Monday 16th April. 

 

 

 
 Richard Bannister, Executive Principal Executive Principal 



Trips & Visits 
 
Here at CoLA our students are extremely fortunate to have such a wealth of opportunities to 

engage in exciting, challenging and often unique trips and visits. We are grateful to all of the 

members of staff who have dedicated time and effort to making these trips and visits happen. 
 

Cultural and 

Aspirational: Oxford 

Guildhall & Dulwich 
 
Year 13 students took part in an inspirational ñDiscovery 

Dayò at St Anneôs College, Oxford, where they were 

given a tour of the college and, attended fascinating 

lectures on ñThe History of Medicine.ò and ñWhy Maths 

Matters.ò 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Baroness 
Chakrabarti 
 

CoLA was honoured to welcome Baroness 

Chakrabarti, earlier in the year. British Labour Party 

politician and member of the House of Lords, she is 

a barrister, and was the director of Liberty, an 

advocacy group which promotes civil liberties and 

human rights. She spoke to an assembly about 

these issues and also proved to be an inspiring 

presence; encouraging girls to smash through the 

glass ceiling above the British corridors of power.   
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Callum Bryson and Alex 

Melnikov (bottom left) are 

Presidents of CoLAôs Oxford 

Union Debating Society and 

proudly took our team to 

compete in the regional finals at 

Dulwich College. The motions 

were "This house would give 

prisoners the right to raise their 

children whilst in prison." and 

"This house prefers the 

education system consists both 

vocational schools and 

traditional schools, as opposed 

to one that only contains 

traditional schools." Michael, 

Gracie, Zihao and Venessa, 

from year 10, all attended the 

prestigious Guildhall, City of 

London, Debate on ñThis house 

would give The EU its own 

army.ò We are proud to say 

Michael Asiamah was a 

member of the winning team. 

 


